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FOR HIRE  Ideford Village Hall 
Ideal for Children’s Parties and Games, 

Meetings & Family Events, Wedding  
Receptions, Christening Celebrations and 

Indoor Activities. 
Central Heating, Full Kitchen Facilities, 
Tables, Chairs & Crockery  Available. 

£7.50 per hour for parishioners 
£12 per hour for non parishioners 

There may also be a cleaning charge for  
larger bookings and events 

For bookings please call Angela 
on 01626 859599  

 Email: Idefordhallbookings@yahoo.com 

Commercial and Domestic 
 

Hand Painted Kitchen  
Specialists 

 

Contact:  
Sean: 07851 906595 
Ian:    07974 410438 

 
 

 S.W. Plastering 
 

All aspects of plastering  
and general building work. 

 

Over 30 years experience. 
 
 

Call Simon Williams on 07551 043554 

Items for inclusion in the  May 2023 Newsletter  
 

should be sent to: Janet Aylmore at j23aylmore@gmail.com 

by   Wednesday, April 19th please. 
 

Items for the Parish website should be sent to Juliette at 

idefordclerk@hotmail.co.uk 

Hamblecombe Barton Farm 
local free range pork 

 
 

Please see our Facebook page  
 

call or text: 
07880 792138 or 07990 988216 

 

SPACES AVAILABLE 
 

Bishopsteignton Preschool  
 

& Bishopsteignton Primary School 
 

Flexible Wrap Around Care Available 
 

8am - 5.30pm 
 

VISITS WELCOME! 
 
 

01626 775873  
or e-mail: admin@bishopschool.co.uk 

  

 

April  
2023 

IDEFORD with LUTON, 

ASHCOMBE,  

OLCHARD, HESTOW,  

IDEFORD COMBE  

AND HIGHER SANDYGATE 

Happy 
Easter 
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Steve Thompson 
HETAS qualified 

 

CHIMNEY SWEEP 
 

www.thechimney-sweep.co.uk 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Paul Rice FABRICATIONS 

 

Bespoke Metalworks  
 

e-mail: paulricefabrications@hotmail.com 
Call: 07766 220753 

 

 

 

 

 
To advertise here please contact 

 Janet Aylmore at  
j23aylmore@gmail.com 

 

 

07966 443797 

IDEFORD GARAGE 
all makes of vehicles repaired & serviced 

 

 Mots & diagnostics facilities 
 

cambelts & welding repairs 
 

courtesy car available 

01626 852256 ‘your local friendly garage’  

 

PIANO LESSONS 
 

Nicholas Gardiner, M.A., L.T.C.L. 
 

Bishopsteignton, Teignmouth & Exeter 
 

01626 779403 
 

Est. 1977   

Nev Wrathall Decorators 
 

 Domestic & Commercial 
 Interior & Exterior Decoration 
 Wallpapering Specialist 

Contact: 07976 556142 
nevwrathdecorator@hotmail.co.uk 
www.nevwrathalldecorators.co.uk 

ROGERS CLEANING SERVICES 
Local family business specializing in: 

 

Please note new contact details: 

www.dawlishcarpetcleaning.co.uk 
jon.rogerscleaning@gmail.com 

 

Jon Barton   Mob: 07803 616192 

 

 

7 Powderham Rd. 
Newton Abbot 
TQ12 1EU 
01626 365119 

Unit 1, The Willows 
Village Centre 

Condor Drive, Torquay 
TQ2 7TG 

01803 614700 

The Manor House 
Dawlish, EX7 9AW 

01626 864834 

01626 587587    07866 025686 

Checked for        
D&B   

FREE CALL OUT 
Mon - Fri   8.30am - 5pm,  Sat   9am - 1pm 

 

e-mail: office@powderhamvetgroup.co.uk  
 

 www.powderhamvetgroup.co.uk  
 

Telephone & online booking available. 

19 

Certificates Issued 
 

Professionally Trained  
Chimney Sweep 

Sweep 
the 

Simon’s Services  
local gardener & painter/decorator 

 

Available for work in the area at a reasonable rate 

Contact me at:  montaylorsi@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel: 01626 572234 or 07960 031893 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
                    
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 
 

 

Fore Street, Luton, TQ130BL 
Tel: 01626 775425 

 

 Family owned Freehouse 
 Good, honest Devon food 
 Take Away 

 Check out what’s on at The Lizzie 
 

www.elizabethaninn.co.uk  

 

Steve 

Fully  Insured 

Local Friendly Service    
call Steve Cowdrill on 07956 304 310 

    W&P 
       ELECTRICAL 

John Wright 

john@wpelectricalltd.co.uk 

DOMESTIC 

COMMERCIAL 

INDUSTRIAL 

TESTING 

Steve Cornish – Builder 
 
 

We cover all aspects of building from 
a complete extension or renovation to  

replastering a ceiling! 
 
 

big or small - give us a call 
07970 984729        

 Paul Welsh 
 

Construction & Groundworks 
 

Plant Operator & Project Management 
 

T: 01626 888968 M: 07765 764068 
paulwelsh21@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 
 

 

To advertise here please contact 
 Janet Aylmore at  

j23aylmore@gmail.com 
 

 

 
Advertise here for £20 per year 

(10 issues) 
Please contact Janet Aylmore 

j23aylmore@gmail.com 

Heather Bee’s  
Garden Maintenance Services 

 

Grass cutting   Pruning   Hedge cutting 
Weeding   Planting   Strimming 

General garden tidy ups 
 

Telephone: 07375 479828  

http://www.nevwrathalldecorators.co.uk/
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiEuvOT0-fVAhWFvhQKHUv2A-4QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.any-uk-vet.co.uk%2Fbirch-powderham-rd%2Findex.htm&psig=AFQjCNEmsT3R6sADa1IgCfmnnKHKziQweA&ust=1503381624068
mailto:office@powderhamvetgroup.co.uk
http://www.powderhamvetgroup.co.uk/
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HALDON TEAM MINISTRY   

Priest in Charge The Rev’d Carol Green   01626 775303 

  revcarolgreen@gmail.com   Rest Day: Wednesday  
 

Team Vicar The Rev’d Jane Frost   01626 870288 

  revjanefrost@gmail.com   Rest Day: Friday 
 

Team Curate Rev’d Peter Burren   01626 775728 

  revpeter@haldonteam.org.uk 
 

Team Curate Rev’d Elizabeth Burren   01626 775728 

  revelizabeth@haldonteam.org.uk 

PARISH DIRECTORY   
Church Wardens  
Ashcombe  Position Vacant  

Ideford   Position Vacant     

Luton   Miss K Vooght   775426 
    Mr J Reddaway    775218 
 

PCC Secretary  
Ideford   Nicki Horseman    idefordpccsec@gmail.com  
 

Luton   Angie Carter-Woodwark 854898 
 

Ashcombe Eleanor Rayner   ninirayner@yahoo.co.uk 
 

Devon County Councillor    Ron Peart      362260 
  

Teignbridge District Councillors   Beryl Austen     352532 
           Ron Peart      362260 
Ideford Parish Council  
Chairman  Cllr David Fox     859599        

Clerk   Juliette Thompson  07731 145077  idefordclerk@hotmail.co.uk 
 

Ideford Village Hall  
Chairman  Julie Parker    07748 982351  juliebristowparker@gmail.com        

Booking Clerk Angela Fox     859599     idefordhallbookings@yahoo.com 
 

Ideford Millennium Green 
Chairman  Jane Hill     07871 103235 
 

Booking Clerk Jane Hill    07871 103235 
        

Ideford Social Group Secretary  Kath Mortimore    853394      

Ideford Bell Ringers     David Aylmore    852259 
 

 

Ideford short Mat Bowling Club  Jill McCord     859544 
 

Parish Newsletter Editor    Janet Aylmore    852259 
 

Parish Footpath Warden    David Aylmore    852259 
 

Parish Wildlife Wardens    Dominic Morby    853991  

           e-mail: dominic.morby@gmail.com             

           Robin Aaronson    854397 
           e-mail: grandvizier51@gmail.com 
 

 

CAD Community Worker    Bob Bigland     203050 
 

PCSO Saul Bunce, e-mail: saul.bunce@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk 
 

Neighbourhood Beat Manager, PC 17015, Clarke Orchard 
e-mail: clarke.orchard@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk  Mobile: 07710 076633   
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Thoughts of Revd Peter Burren 

 

Sometimes it feels like everything keeps on changing, doesn’t it? I was recently 

walking around a local supermarket, and they were in the middle of a large scale 

rearranging, so my shop took twice as long as it usually did. I was previously quite 

content to go off to the shop with my list, and go to the various parts of the shop to 

get what I needed, and get out again as quickly as possible. But now, I can’t even 

find the milk, bread, or even cat food for my poor cat! So, it can be really  

frustrating, but it can also be a source of great comfort and contentedness.  
 

As I write this, I am looking out of my kitchen window over the stunningly beautiful 

view of Teignmouth as the sun is just beginning to put some colour into the  

previous night’s sky. As the mornings’ rays reveal the beauty that is the Teign  

Valley, I am reminded of the soul searching my family and I took in making the  

decision to move to Teignmouth. When we first arrived, getting up at this time, I 

looked out at the view and it was all black, still night. However, as the months and 

seasons have slowly moved on, the days are getting lighter earlier. I don’t know 

about you, but this always makes me feel better about life in general. There is 

nothing wrong with Winter, it’s an essential part of the cycle of the seasons, but 

when Spring emerges from the dark of Winter, it gives us the promise of the better 

days to come. And they always do. 
 

When changes happen, it’s in our nature to be suspicious, and we very often  

instinctively react against it, but those changes, although initially difficult, can be 

the source of such joy. My family and I moved to Teignmouth so that my wife and I 

could take up our positions as curates for the parish. To do so took a step of faith 

into the uncertainty of the unknown. We took that step, that decision, by putting our 

faith in God’s hands. Even though things may seem difficult at the start of any  

period of change, there is one thing that we can rely on throughout it all. God is the 

one constant in all of creation. He is unchanging in the love he has for us all. It will 

always be there, even if it all seems dark. All we have to do is seek out his light.  
 

Revd Peter Burren 

April Matters at St Mary’s 
 

• Sunday 2
nd 

April  Palm Sunday Reflective Service 4.30pm 
 

• Tuesday 4
th
 April  Messy Church 2-4pm in the Village Hall. Please book 

       through Liz Rice - see page 6. 
 

• Nearest provision for Maundy Thursday: Thursday 6
th
 April, 7pm                       

 Holy Communion and optional Watch at St John’s, Bishopsteignton 
 

• Friday 7th April, 12 noon ‘til 1pm, Hour at the Cross with Revd Jane and 

       Richard Frost 
 

• Sunday 9
th 

April,   Easter Day, 11am Holy Communion 
 

• Sunday 30
th
 April,  6.30pm Farewell Service at St Michael’s Teignmouth for 

       Revd Jane and Richard Frost 

mailto:idefordpccsec@gmail.com
mailto:dominic.morby@gmail.com
mailto:grandvizier51@gmail.com
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APRIL SERVCES 
 

Sunday April 2nd   Palm Sunday 

4.30pm      Palm Sunday Reflective Service    Ideford 
 

Tuesday April 4th  

2pm - 4pm     Messy Church in the VH - see page 6 for details. 
 

Friday April 7th   Good Friday 

12noon - 1pm    Hour at the Cross        Ideford 
 

Sunday April 9th    Easter Sunday 

11am       Holy Communion        Ideford 

11.15am      Holy Communion        Ashcombe 

6.30pm      Evensong          Luton 
 

For other services in the team please see the team website: 

www.haldonteam.org.uk 

Moving On 
 

We have both hugely appreciated all that has brought us ‘life’ as part of the  
Haldon Mission Community over the last 4 years. However, it has become  
apparent to both of us that Jane needs to re-frame the future of her ministry as 
continuing to work as a full time stipendiary priest is no longer possible. The 
need to evolve has been a personal one and into that context of exploring other 
avenues, Jane has been appointed to the post of part-time Associate Minister in 
the Totnes Team Ministry, based in Marldon. We are already well known in the 
Totnes Team, where Jane served her initial curacy following her ordination in 
2015. She will be licensed there on 12 June by the Bishop of Plymouth. 
 

We feel it is the best ‘next step’ for us both individually and together. The  
Diocese is already working with Revd Carol Green, the Team Rector to support 
the ministry here in a number of ways until a new appointment is made.  
 

Our decision to move on is a completely personal one. Our last Sunday will be 
30 April and there will  be a Team Farewell Service at St Michael’s, Teignmouth 
in the evening – details to be announced. 
 

It would seem, on reflection, that God sent us to where we have been since 
June 2019. Sent rather than called, as Jane sensed very strongly at the time. 
Sent for the expected and the unexpected – notably supporting six (now eight) 
churches through pandemic lockdowns and a year-long absence of a Team 
Rector.  That was a time of great challenge but also great things – new ways of 
being church, new ways of encountering God. 
 

We have pleased and we have disappointed. We have gained and we have lost. 
And now God is calling us on. Another place – a familiar one at that. Another 
chapter in the ongoing story. Another way to encounter the truth of what St  
Benedict said: ‘Always we begin again.’ 
 

Our prayers will continue to be with you. 
 

Revd Jane & Richard Frost 
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GENERAL INFORMATION 
 
 

Ideford Church  Key Rota  
    

April   Tim and Amanda (Saffron House) 
 

Can you help?   

We are looking for someone to share the locking and unlocking of St Mary’s 

Church with Rachel Blake during September.  If you can help, please chat to 

Rachel or contact Janet on 01626 852259, email: j23aylmore@gmail.com. The  

church should be unlocked in the morning, at a time to suit you before 10am, 

and locked  in the evening, after a quick visual check that all is well, and you ’re 

not locking anyone inside the church!! 
 

Easter Flowers in Ideford Church 
 

We are arranging flowers for Easter on Friday 7
th
 April at 3pm.If you would like to 

help please contact Liz Hill on 854934, email: lizhilltownsend@gmail.com. 
 

Donations of flowers and foliage would be very welcome - please leave in the 

Church on Friday afternoon. 
 

Luton Altar Flowers and Brass Cleaning 
 

April  Enid Vooght 
 

Chudleigh Library - opening times 
 

Monday  10am - 1pm      Tuesday  3pm - 6pm 

Wednesday 10am - 1pm      Thursday  closed     

Friday   2pm - 5pm      Saturday  10am-1pm 
 

Tel: 01626 852469          E-mail: chudleigh.library@librariesunlimited.org.uk 
 

Stay and Play at Chudleigh Library.  Every Wednesday, 1pm - 2pm.  Suitable 

for children age 0 - 5 and their carers.  Tea/coffee available for a small donation. 
 

Websites and Sat. Nav. 
 

Haldon Team Website   www.haldonteam.org.uk 
 

Ideford Parish Website  www.ideford-parish.co.uk 
 

Church post codes for Sat Nav:  St Mary’s, Ideford   TQ13 0BB 
 

St John’s, Luton TQ13 0BN   St Nectan’s, Ashcombe  EX7 0QD 
 

Useful Contact Numbers 
 
 

Report a problem on roads inc. potholes, overgrown hedgerows etc:   
     https://www.devon.gov.uk/roadsandtransport/report-a-problem 

 

Report Power Cuts or damaged Electricity Power Lines & Substations:105 
 

Teignbridge District Council Emergency Line (out of hours) 01395 516854 
 

Samaritans     116123    Age UK Devon  0333 241 2340   

Environment Hotline  0800 328 6402  C.A.B.    03444 111444 
 

NHS non-emergency   111    Crimestoppers  0800 555111  
 

General Police enquiries 101    EMERGENCY  999 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/roadsandtransport/report-a-problem/report-a-pothole/
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CREATIVE CORNER 
 

I will be renting the hall twice a month through Spring and Summer to work on 

my painting and drawing. The hall has great light!  Why not join me and work on 

your own project?  It could be anything: knitting, crochet, sewing or any art or 

craft project, 2 or 3D. Tea, Coffee and biscuits will be provided, I`ve always 

thought that being creative needn`t always be a solitary activity! Why not come 

long, meet new friends and share ideas and a chat! There is no fee, but a small 

donation towards the rent would be appreciated. Hope to see you there.  
 

First 4 dates ……..  Tues 11th April, Tues 25th April, 

       Tues 16th May, Tues 30th May.  
 

       Times....... 2 - 4pm. 
 

Any questions, please ring me, Angie, on 01626854898 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

No ID? You can apply for free Voter ID.   

Find out more at  

electoralcommission.org.uk/voterID 

or call 0800 328 0280 
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Dates for your diary - regular events 
 

IDEFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Ideford Annual Parish Meeting, Thursday April 13th at 7pm, followed by full Parish 

Council Meeting, in Ideford Village Hall,   All parishioners are welcome to attend. 
 

BISHOPSTEIGNTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Meetings are held at the Community Centre, Shute Hill, commencing at 7.00pm. 
 

Monday April 3rd   Full Council Meeting 

Monday April 17th  Planning Committee 
 

BELL RINGING PRACTICE 
 

Practices are normally in Ideford Church on Thursday evenings from 7.30pm until 

9.00pm.  We would love to have some new ringers join our team, please contact 

David Aylmore  (852259) or Martin Sampson (853391) for more  

information.   
 

IDEFORD SHORT MAT BOWLS 
 

Small friendly group meeting every Tuesday in the village hall from 7pm until 9pm 

with break for tea.  New members welcome, just turn up and ‘have a go’. 
 

MOBILE LIBRARY AT THE POUND, IDEFORD 
 

Wednesday April 19th, 2.40pm - 3.10pm. 
 

IDEFORD SOCIAL CLUB 
 

Monthly meetings - please contact Kath Mortimore for details - 853394. 
 

PACT MEETING  (Police and Communities Together)  
 

Monday 3rd April 2pm - 3pm in Ideford Village Hall - a chance to catch up with your 

local Neighbourhood Team.  Everyone welcome to come along. 

 

Ideford Community  
 

Pop - Up Café 
 

Friday March 31st Ideford Village Hall  11am - 1pm 
 

Please come along for soup and a roll or tea/coffee and cake 
 

Arrange to meet up with friends and neighbours at your  
dog friendly Community Café 

 

(No charge, voluntary donations) 

 
 
 

CAFÉ 
OPEN 

 

St Mary's Church Electoral Roll 
 

The revision of St Mary's electoral roll is taking place and will open on 25th March 
and close on 8th April. This is the small annual revision not the complete  
recompilation. Anyone already on the list does not need to do anything, but anyone 
who would like to join will be able to find forms in the church. 
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Messy Church 
 

All children under 12 with their parents and grandparents  
are invited to join us on 

 

Tuesday April 4th,  2pm - 4pm 
 

Ideford Village Hall 
 

Please let Liz Rice know if you plan on coming,  

this will help us prepare  - lizrice890@icloud.com 

CHARITY SEED SWAP AND PLANT STALL  
 

 Saturday - 1st April and 6th May 
 

Every year we end up with a surplus of seeds and plants. We have therefore 
decided to set up a small seed swap/plant stall this growing season to raise 
funds for the Motor Neuron Disease Association.  
 

It will be located outside 'Ty Gwyn' in Fore Street, which is directly opposite the 
entrance to the Millennium Green. So, collect your spare seeds – packets that 
you know you’ll never use up, seeds you have collected, familiar or unusual  
varieties, veg or flowers and pop them in the box provided. Please take what 
you'd like in return. If you don't have any seeds to swap please just give a small 
donation instead!  
 

Instructions for Seed Swappers: Please ensure your seeds are in dry,  
well-sealed envelopes or packets, and properly labelled. Make sure the label 
includes: 
   Plant name: [eg Tomato] 
   Type: [eg Gardeners Delight] 
   Date collected or bought: [eg September 2019] 
   Any other information: (eg. F1, heritage, rare, delicious…) 
 

There will also be a small selection of plants to buy/swap.  
 

Pete and Sonya 

Sustainable Ideford 
 

Public Meeting - everyone welcome 
 

Ideford Village Hall, 7pm to 9pm Wednesday 12
th
 April 

 

We are a grassroots, solution-focussed group of residents interested in  
promoting and enhancing all aspects of sustainable living and wildlife  

protection in and around Ideford. 
 

This is our first open meeting, and we would love to see you! Please come 
and share your ideas, thoughts and feedback on our current and planned 

activities – or just come and listen to see if you’d like to join us and help out. 
 

At this meeting we will also be presenting on the Action for Climate  
Teignbridge (ACT) Carbon Footprint Tracker, followed by a discussion on 
how we might use it in our community to help reduce our carbon footprint. 
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007/23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
008/23 
 
 

009/23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

010/23 

.PLANNING 
007.1 The following comments were made since the last meeting: 
22/02222/HOU – Church End   First floor extension 
The Parish Council supported this application. 
007.2 The following planning decisions were noted: 
22/0222/HOU – Church End   First floor extension 
Grant of conditional planning permission 
22/00218/FUL – Rixford Bungalow Replacement dwelling 
Refusal of planning permission 
007.3 Planning Enforcement: 
Photos have been sent to TDC showing that over the last fifteen years the 
entrance (unregistered land) to Town’s End and Higher Colleybrook has 
changed significantly – the PC will pursue enforcement regarding this 
change.  
007.4 and 007.5   
Cllr D Fox and Cllr A Carter-Woodwark attended the Teignbridge Parish 
Council Planning Forum to discuss concerns about TDC planning  
processes and enforcement and it was agreed that Cllrs send their points of 
view on the matter to the Clerk to draft a letter to be sent to TDC Planning 
Dept.  
 

CONCERNS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS TO COUNCILLORS 
Reminder notice to be put in the Parish News to take your dog poo home.  
 

CLERK’S REPORT AND FINANCE 
009.1 The balance of accounts on 31st January 2023 was £14,924.60. 
The bank reconciliations for Dec 2022 and Jan 2023 were agreed by all and 
signed by the Clerk and the Chairman. 
009.2 It was agreed by all to approve the following payment. 

 
Payments made since the last meeting were noted. 

 
009.3 The quarterly budget was presented with no matters arising. 
009.4 Legal and administrative update: 
It was agreed by all to adopt the Dignity at Work Policy and the Equality and 
Diversity policy. 
P3 forms to be submitted. 
The forthcoming election was briefly discussed with the Clerk forwarding 
information as it becomes available.  
 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING Thursday 9th March 2023.   
The Chair closed the meeting at 8:19pm.  

£22.50 Village Hall Venue Hire 

£22.50 Village Hall Venue Hire 

£50.00 DCT Membership Renewal 

£9.00 Councillor Mileage 

£1240.33 Staff Salary & Expenses 

£38.89 R Aaronson Fever Trees 

£90.55 S Jervis Fencing 
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IDEFORD PARISH COUNCIL  
 

 Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting  
held in the Village Hall on 9th February 2023 at 7pm 

 

Present:   Cllr David Fox - Chair    Cllr J Gardner 
     Cllr A Carter-Woodwark   Cllr T Hill 
     Cllr H Bellamy 
      

In Attendance: Cllr R Peart       Mrs J Thompson - Clerk 
               Three members of the public   

Item  
 

001/23 
 
 
 

002/23 
 
 
 
 

003/23 
 

004/23 
 

005/23 
 

006/23 
 
 
 
 

 

Discussion and Decisions 
 

WELCOME AND APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7pm. 
Apologies were received from Cllr M Batting.  
 

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 
It was proposed by Cllr A Carter-Woodwark, seconded by Cllr T Hill and 
agreed by all to accept the minutes of the meeting of Thursday 8th  
December 2022 as a true and accurate record.  
 

DECLARATION OF INTERESTS   None  
 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION     None  
 

REPORTS         None  
 

PARISH MATTERS 
006.1 Discussion took place on providing more village amenities and the 
following decisions were deferred until the next meeting: placing a litter bin 
in Town Farm Lane; payment for the dog poo bin in the M Green and  
contributing to a hardstanding in the M Green. 
006.2 Comments for the Teignbridge Local Plan 2020 – 2040 were deferred 
until the next meeting.  Cllrs did though comment that the LA were  
struggling to adhere to the current regulations and needed to deal with them 
before spending time producing reports about the future.  Cllr J Gardner 
mentioned that we needed to appreciate that the LA needed to plan for the 
future - and had we/did we need to further consider some of the plans for 
local windfarms to meet local energy requirements, as some of the  
proposed sites are close to Ideford. 
006.3 Clerk to contact Royal Mail to request a post code review. 
006.4 Discussion on gritting routes were deferred to the next meeting.  Cllr 
R Peart will request DCC Highways inform the school buses about the next 
planned road closures in Ideford. 
006.5 The PC and M Green were happy with the current schedule of  
emptying the dog poo bin at the M Green. 
006.6 The next Sustainable Ideford meeting is 22nd February and the group 
hope to become more inclusive with plans to meet at the village hall and 
offer refreshments.  Plans for a spring or summer event are progressing 
and a carbon footprint reduction scheme is being considered for the village 

006.7 The Wildlife Wardens have started voluntary hedge surveying – a fact
-finding exercise for the Records Centre.  A grant scheme is available for 
hedge improvement and if relevant to residents the wardens will advertise 
this in the P News.   
Cllr R Peart agreed to grant fund the purchase of a trail camera for use by 
residents.  
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Ideford Annual Parish Meeting 
 

Thursday 13th April 2023 at 7pm 
 

To be held in Ideford Village Hall 
 

Come and hear your County and District Councillors,  
local Policing Team, Parish Council, organisations and charities within 

the village report on their activities during the year. 
 

Have an opportunity to ask questions and provide feedback to all 
those groups. 

 

The Annual Parish Meeting will be followed by the Monthly Parish 
Council Meeting 

 

Hope to see you there … 

Millennium Green AGM 
 

All welcome. 
 

Where?  Millennium Green 
 

  When?  Tues 25th April, 7pm.  

The Bramblebashers Charity Clay Shoot  
 

29th April 2023  10.30-3.30pm  
 

5 stands and a 50 bird flush along with a gundog scurry. 

Entry £20 per gun and £20 for a team of 4 on the flush 

Individual and team prizes including top team, individual, lady 

and junior gun. 
 

See www.ashcombe-villageclub.co.uk for more details. 

 

St Mary's APCM (Annual Parochial Church Meeting)  

will take place on Wednesday 26th April at 7:30pm  

in the Church. 
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Sustainable Ideford 

F is for Fairtrade 
 

Fairtrade is a system of certification that aims to ensure a set 

of standards are met in the production and supply of a  

product or ingredient. For farmers and workers, Fairtrade 

means workers’ rights, safer working conditions and fairer pay. For shoppers 

it means high quality, ethically produced products. 
 

Choosing Fairtrade means standing with farmers for fairness and equality, 

against some of the biggest challenges the world faces. It means farmers 

creating change, from investing in climate friendly farming techniques to  

developing women in leadership.  
 

With Fairtrade you change the world a little bit every day. Through simple 

shopping choices you are showing businesses and governments that you 

believe in fair and just trade. 
 

How fair trade helps:- an example 
 

Climate change is making some of our favourite foods – like coffee, bananas and 

chocolate – harder and harder to grow. Combined with deeply unfair trade,  

communities growing these crops are being pushed to the brink. But through 

Fairtrade, farmers are finding ways to stand together. 
 

Liliane and Mauro da Silva are a coffee-growing, daughter-raising, future-focused 

team. As husband and wife they farm land in Brazil’s Sul de Minas region. It was 

what Liliane’s father did, and she wants her own teenage girls to be able to carry 

on the proud family tradition of producing top-quality coffee. 
 

However, farming costs are going up, coffee prices are increasingly volatile and the 

effects of the climate crisis are deepening. Fellow coffee farmers in other parts of 

Brazil have recently suffered from unusually heavy frosts, and Liliane and Mauro 

have noticed that the weather is getting increasingly unpredictable. 
 

She and her colleagues in the Fairtrade co-operative are trying out different  

methods for protecting their harvests. As well as financial support from Fairtrade, 

they also receive expertise and information about what’s been successful for coffee 

farmers elsewhere. They also have a long-term trading relationship with a UK  

coffee buyer, which they value greatly. As Liliane puts it: ‘We are not in charge of 

the climate, but we can collaborate a lot with it.’ 
 

Find out more at www.fairtrade.org 
 

Fairtrade products to look for in your supermarket: 
 

COCOA ,  CHOCOLATE,  WINE,  SUGAR,  TEA,  COFFEE,  BANANAS,  NUTS, 

FLOWERS as well as clothing and accessories and apparently, GOLD! 
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Firstly, thank you for taking the time to read this letter!  I am writing to all  

Councils, Parishes, Towns and Wards in the UK to ask them to take part in this 

amazing project! 

Hedgehogs R Us Highway Project 
 

With Hedgehog numbers in decline and Hedgehog awareness on the rise, there 

has never been a better time to get involved in Hedgehog conservation. 
 

A Hedgehog Highway is a 5 inch gap in a fence and is essential in the battle to 

prevent the extinction of our endangered spiky friends. This gap allows them 

access to forage for food and meet mates. A Highway surround raises  

awareness to their plight and encourages others to take part. 
 

I am asking for each area of the UK to use a small portion of their assigned 

funds to purchase a box of hedgehog highway surrounds and make them  

available for their residents.  
 

Each box of 50 is £150 and includes: 
  

*  50 Hedgehog Highway surrounds       

 50 information leaflets 

* A display box & window sticker        

 showing you are part of the project. 
 

Ideas of how to benefit your community include: 
 

* Donate the Highways and leaflets  to  your local school to educate in wildlife 

 conservation 

* Swap the Highways for a donation of Hedgehog food which can then be    

 given to your local Hedgehog Rescue Centre 
 

The project will be receiving a lot of publicity in the coming months via Social 

Media and I really hope that you choose to take part. 
 

My dream is to make the whole of the UK one giant Hedgehog Highway and for 

that dream to come true, it needs EVERYONE to take part.  
 

Money is donated to Hedgehog Conservation for every box sold too! 
 

If you would like to order or have any questions please do not hesitate to get in 

touch and thank you for caring. 
 

Linda Cook, Founder of Hedgehogs R Us 
 

Please Note:  If there is enough interest in the scheme the Parish Council 

will purchase a box of 50 Hedgehog Highways surrounds - please contact 

the Parish Clerk.  

http://www.fairtrade.org
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! FREE ! 
KING’s CORONATION MEDALLION 

for all children in the parish: 
 

Ideford, Olchard,  
Ideford Combe and Higher Sandygate 

Ideford Parish Council would like to present all children, 16 years and  
under, with a medallion as a lasting memory of the King’s Coronation 
2023. 
 

Arrangements for collecting your medallion to be announced. 
 

If you would like to receive a medallion, please send your details: name, 
age and address by email to idefordclerk@hotmail.co.uk stating ‘Free 
Medallion’ in the subject line, or 
 

Fill in the tear off slip below and leave in the mailbox outside Stapley 
Cottage, Longthorn Road, Ideford. 
 

All requests must be received by 5pm on Monday 17th April 2023.  
      

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

Name ____________________________________________  Age _____________ 
 
 
Address________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
______________________________________________________________________ 

Ideford Fete 
 

Saturday September 9th 2023  
 

Save the date - details to follow 
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Next month is No Mow May! 
 

If you're interested in gardening for wildlife, there's a very good on-line event on 

6 April at 7.30 pm, organised by Moor Meadows. 
 

Adrian Thomas, author of the RSPB guide to wildlife gardening, will give a  

practical talk on how to create and look after a wildflower area, plus how to  

attract more wildlife to your garden. There will be an opportunity to put questions 

to him. 
 

The event is free, though a small donation to Moor Meadows is welcomed. Book 

at   https://lawnmeadow.eventbrite.co.uk 
 

The Wildlife Wardens 

Feeding wild birds was discussed briefly by our Parish Council and as 

Wildlife Wardens in our village we felt this article would be of interest: 
 

Tuppence a bag? What are we feeding the birds? – Well, whatever it is will 

certainly be costing more than tuppence a bag, but if you do put food out for the 

birds, what is its quality and is it being washed down with a generous dose of 

mycotoxins (moulds), trichomonosis (a disease caused by a protozoan parasite 

that particularly affects finches), or possibly bird flu?  
 

I gain a huge amount of pleasure from feeding the birds and consider it some 

compensation for the loss of natural habitat due to the dominance of human  

activity. However I worry about creating dependency, distorting the balance of 

species that would naturally occur, and putting birds at risk of disease.  
 

The British Trust for Ornithology (BTO) reports studies of the impact of feeding 

our wild birds showing that, on average, food from bird feeders makes up less 

than 20% of a blue tit’s diet, though this increases at times of severe weather, 

and that birds exclusively feed their young on naturally foraged food. So  

dependency does not appear to be a major concern. Disease is however. The 

decline of green finches and chaffinches (chaffinches by 25% in the last five 

years) is understood to be caused by transmission of trichomonosis at bird  

feeders. Mycotoxin moulds, often already in bird foods when bought, accumulate 

especially in damp weather, affecting bird health. And this year avian flu, which 

has been having such a devastating effect on our sea bird colonies, shows the 

risk where birds gather together. The BTO makes the following  

recommendations: 

 • Clean feeders regularly with soapy water (e.g. weekly) 

 • Keep bird baths clean and provide fresh drinking water daily 

 • Rotate the position of feeders to avoid the build up of food waste     

  and clean beneath them 

 • Stop feeding if you think infection is occurring. 
 

Published via Wildlife Warden in Teign Valley Parish Mag.  

mailto:idefordclerk@hotmail.co.uk
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Coronation Extravaganza!!    May 6th  
Let us celebrate the coronation as a village!!! 

 

  Morning 
 

Please come down to the green to watch the Coronation Live (timings to be 
confirmed) 

 

  Lunch Time 
 

Coronation Big Lunch - After the coronation!  Sit down in the Marquee: 
2 courses:- Coronation Chicken, Salad, New Potato’s  
      and Strawberries & Cream 
 

Cost £ 10.00 adults, Under 10’s £6.00     Pay cash or card – online 
www.Ideford-millenium-green-trust.sumupstore.com or via payment link if 
tickets ordered by email or text.   We need numbers by Monday May 1st 

 

To save on using single use plates / cutlery/glasses please consider  
bringing your own to be more sustainable and environmental. 

 

If you don’t want to have the lunch, feel free to bring a picnic. We will be  
running a bar. (We will be asking for a corkage donation if you bring your own 
wine) 
 

And Coronation Bingo!! 
 

  Afternoon 
 

Maypole dancing 
 

Afternoon tea and cake 
 

DRESS CODE – A dash of red, white and blue and a 
crown!! (we hope to have a crown parade and village photograph) 

RSVP –The Millennium Green Trustee’s: 
 Jane & Tom Hill tomandjane@live.com 07871103235 , Lyn Edwards,  
Sam Kirkwood, Jenna Bryant,  
Anthony French, Sarah Oxenham  

Celebrating the Coronation in Ideford
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     St Mary’s Church  
 

  Charles and Camilla  
 

      Coronation Coffee & Cake   
 

    Ideford Village Hall 
 

        Sunday 7 May        
 

2.15pm - 4.15pm 

 Everyone welcome to join us for Evensong afterwards at  
 4.30pm in St Mary’s Church  to celebrate the  

Coronation of King Charles III and Queen Camilla 

 IDEFORD VILLAGE HALL 
 

Please come and enjoy a breakfast bap with us on 
  

Sunday May 7th.  
 

‘The morning after the day before’! 
 

We`ll be open from 9.30 - 11.30am. 
 
 

                                   EVERYONE WELCOME 
 

Have a chat with friends or maybe begin to make new ones!  
Maybe share some Coronation memories.   

 

Food freshly cooked from the kitchen...................Seasoned baps, 
local eggs, bacon, pork, veggie sausages  

with tea, coffee and cold drinks.  
 

No charge but a donation box will be available. 
 

SAVE THE DATE, LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU ALL! 

Celebrating the Coronation in Ideford 

mailto:tomandjane@live.com

